Kenai Peninsula Borough 911 Operations

MEMORANDUM

TO: Brent Hibbert, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor (f

FROM: Tammy Goggia-Cockrell, 911 Emergency Communications

Coordinator

Sean Kelley, Deputy Borough Attorney **SK** Brandi Harbaugh, Finance Director **BH**

DATE: August 26, 2021

RE: Resolution 2021-071, Authorizing the Mayor to Execute an Agreement

with the City of Soldotna for Services Provided by the Borough through

the Soldotna Public Safety Communications Center (Mayor)

The borough is in the process of converting the Soldotna Public Safety Communications Center (SPSCC) to operate on a fee-for-services basis. The mayor's office sent letters to each agency in January 2021 advising them of the upcoming change and the amount each agency would be charged. The fees were determined based on an allocation of SPSCC's time spent providing services for each agency.

Analogous to the process for approving similar agreements with various agencies that use SPSCC's service, this resolution would approve the agreement recently reached with the City of Soldotna.

At its meeting held on August 11, 2021, the Soldotna City Council approved entering into this agreement for fiscal year 2022. The agreement has since been executed by the City of Soldotna.

Your consideration of this resolution is appreciated.